72 Crevenagh Road, Omagh. Co. Tyrone, BT79 0GW

Principal

Mr Gavin Gallagher B.Ed., P. Q. H (N.I)

Vice Principal

Mrs Siobhan Taggart. B.A. Hons., P.Q.H. (N.I)



14th August 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

We hope that yourself and your children have enjoyed a restful summer break. By now, thoughts will no doubt have turned to school return and what that will constitute for our pupils.

We have been issued with guidance from DE (just yesterday) and are busily preparing for the resumption of school beginning on Monday 24th August.

Phased Return Guidance is also on our website and we would ask that you read it carefully in conjunction with the following.

Please also make yourself familiar with the DE Guidance letter and Education.

Please also make yourself familiar with the DE Guidance letter and Education Restart Leaflet posted on the school website.

In light of the DE guidance issued we can inform you that we still intend for all pupils (in Years 2-7 initially) to be attending school, full time, 5 days per week commencing fully on Tuesday 1st September 2020.

Nursery, Pre-School and Year 1 pupils will continue to follow the normal phased entry and this has been communicated to you via Seesaw already.

Once full time return begins on Tuesday 1st September, Year 2-7 pupils should arrive at school between 8.30am and 8.45am and should be collected at the following times:

Year 2: 1.45

Year 3 & 4: 2.30

Year 5 - 7: 2.45

Further guidance on drop off and pick up will be issued in due course.

Please note that where Year 3 and 4 pupils are getting the bus, we will make provision for these pupils to be supervised until 2.45.

Tel: 02882 242008 Email: info@integratedprimary.omagh.ni.sch.uk

Website: www.omaghintegratedps.com

72 Crevenagh Road, Omagh. Co. Tyrone, BT79 0GW

Principal

Mr Gavin Gallagher B.Ed., P. Q. H (N.I)

Vice Principal

Mrs Siobhan Taggart. B.A. Hons., P.Q.H. (N.I)



Meals will be provided from Tuesday 1st September onwards.

Pupils attending for a full day during the w/b Monday 24th August must have a packed lunch.

It is our understanding that school transport will be available for those who need it from Monday 24th August. Any further queries about this should be directed to the Education Authority.

All pupils should wear their full uniform on return to school.

Schoolbags will not be necessary at this point.

Pupils will require their own stationery such as pencils, rubber, sharpener, colouring pencils, markers, (long ruler in Years 5-7), glue stick etc. These will remain in school and pupils will be given a zip folder to store them in.

We also request that pupils bring their own small pack of tissues to leave in school.

We hope that Breakfast Club will operate. Further details will be provided next week.

Between now and our return to school we would ask that you continue to promote at home and discuss with your child the need for:

- · Regular handwashing.
- Good respiratory hygiene.
- Social distancing.

We are very much looking forward to welcoming all pupils back to school and will issue further guidance in due course.

Regards Gavin Gallagher Principal

Tel: 02882 242008 Email: info@integratedprimary.omagh.ni.sch.uk

Website: www.omaghintegratedps.com

72 Crevenagh Road, Omagh. Co. Tyrone, BT79 0GW

Principal

Mr Gavin Gallagher B.Ed., P. Q. H (N.I)

Vice Principal

Mrs Siobhan Taggart. B.A. Hons., P.Q.H. (N.I)



Tel: 02882 242008 Email: info@integratedprimary.omagh.ni.sch.uk

 $Website: \underline{www.omaghintegratedps.com}$

72 Crevenagh Road, Omagh. Co. Tyrone, BT79 0GW

Principal

Mr Gavin Gallagher B.Ed., P. Q. H (N.I)

Vice Principal

Mrs Siobhan Taggart. B.A. Hons., P.Q.H. (N.I)



Tel: 02882 242008 Email: info@integratedprimary.omagh.ni.sch.uk

 $Website: \underline{www.omaghintegratedps.com}$